[image: image1.jpg]



City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services


100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) 923-1109 (Fax)


MEMORANDUM

TO: 
Mayor Marco A. Salvino, Sr.


Vice Mayor Bobbie H. Grace
Commissioner Chickie Brandimarte 
Commissioner Walter B. Duke, III 
                        
Commissioner Albert C. Jones 
FROM:    
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:

Dominic F. Orlando, P.E., Director of Public Services

Ronnie S. Navarro, P.E., Deputy Director/City Engineer
DATE:     
November 19, 2014
RE:           
Approval of Resolution to Allow Purchase of Two (2) Ford F-150 Vehicles (Trucks) from Don Reid Fleet Sales for Use by Code Enforcement

Introduction and Background

The City has an aging fleet of service vehicles. The approved FY 2015 budget included replacement of 2 vehicles which are old and maintenance cost have started to climb. This resolution is to allow purchase of two (2) Ford F-150 vehicles from Don Reid Fleet Sales under Florida Sheriff’s Association Bid # 14-22-0904 for the Community Development Department in the amount of forty two thousand eighty nine dollars ($42,089.00).  These vehicles are to replace Truck Nos. 103 and 108 (both Ford Rangers 1998 and 2000). These Ford Rangers will be taken out of service and declared surplus and then put up for public  auction.
The funding for this puchase shall be provided from the General Fund, Community Development Code Compliance Account # 001-15-03-529-64-20.
Staff recommends approval.

Recommendation
Staff recommends that the City Commission approves the resolution to purchase vehicles from Don Reid Fleet Sales under the terms and conditions therein and authorize the City Manager to execute same.   Staff further recommends declaring both the 1998 and 2000 Ford Rangers surplus property allowing these vehicles to be auctioned off at a future date.
